
From: Reza Michael Farhoodi [mailto:rmichael87@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, August 09, 2016 8:25 AM 
To: Planning and Sustainability Commission <psc@portlandoregon.gov> 
Cc: Treat, Leah <Leah.Treat@portlandoregon.gov>; Commissioner Novick 
<novick@portlandoregon.gov> 
Subject: Central City 2035 Plan Testimony re: Overton Street 
 August 9, 2016   Members of the Portland Planning and Sustainability Commission,  My name is Reza Farhoodi and I'm on the Pearl District Neighborhood Association board, as well as a co-chair of our Planning and Transportation committee (however, this testimony is on behalf of myself). Over the past several months, our committee has been involved in the Central City Transportation System Plan process with staff at the Bureau of Transportation. After the Discussion Draft of the TSP was released earlier this year, Mauricio LeClerc and Zef Wagner from PBOT attended one of our meetings to present on the draft, and our committee voted to send a letter in response with some suggestions to improve the plan (attached in this email). When the Proposed Draft was released in June, we were delighted to see that many of our suggestions were incorporated in the new version of the plan. While our neighborhood has been very happy with the process overall, there is one item that remains unresolved that I would like to bring to your attention.  The following is an excerpt from our March 2016 letter to PBOT:  In the past several years, the North Pearl has seen rapid growth as several new multifamily apartment and condominium buildings have been built, are under construction, or are in the planning stages. As more units come on line, the neighborhood has seen traffic grow on NW Overton Street and with it, an increase in speeding and other risky driving behavior. This is especially at issue because Overton Street is a primary bicycle thoroughfare and the area around Fields Park sees frequent pedestrian crossings. One of the problems with NW Overton is that there has been no traffic calming installed (besides a temporary [and since removed] four-way stop sign and diagonal crosswalk at NW 11th Avenue installed due to construction), which may stem from its traffic classifications as an Emergency Response Route and Traffic Access Street. Overton has held these designations since well before the Lovejoy-Northrup coupled was completed in 2011.   ...   The neighborhood recognizes the access challenges for fire trucks traveling between Station #3 and Naito Parkway, but the lack of permanent stop control, speed bumps, or any other traffic calming along the five-block stretch of Overton between NW 9th and NW 14th creates an untenable situation that will only get worse. The 2012 Pearl 



District Access and Circulation Plan stated that "Traffic control for Overton will be 
evaluated as the area redevelops and traffic conditions change". With the North Pearl area continuing to grow and fill in, it is our expectation that the city and neighborhood will work together to develop a permanent traffic control solution that improves safety and livability while retaining emergency vehicle access.  Since our letter was written, PBOT has painted two marked crosswalks along Overton at 10th and 11th Avenues, which are a welcome improvement but do not help reduce instances of speeding or other risky driver maneuvers such as unsafe passing of bicyclists along the street. To this point, PBOT has not promised any additional intervention measures to improve the existing condition, citing the street's Emergency Response classification. This is not an acceptable outcome for the neighborhood, or for anyone who has spent enough time walking across or bicycling along Overton Street, especially during commute hours.  I urge the city to fulfill its obligations from the 2012 Access and Circulation Plan by conducting a speed survey and PM peak traffic counts on Overton, and working with the neighborhood to develop sensible solutions (such as installing speed humps, or perhaps an additional, permanent four-way stop sign) to make this street safer and less stressful to everyone before more buildings in the area are completed and the problem worsens.   Thank you very much for your consideration.   Sincerely, Reza Farhoodi 1230 NW 12th Avenue Apt 228 Portland, OR 97209  --  Reza Michael Farhoodi Planning and Transportation Committee Co-Chair Pearl District Neighborhood Association rmichael87@gmail.com 301-452-4924  
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